
 

 

City Infrastructure. R.Adams 
 
26.02.2025 
 
 
Dear Resident or Owner, 
 

NOTIFICATION OF CHANGE OF TRAFFIC CONDITIONS  

STORMWATER DRAINAGE AND ROAD CONSTRUCTION – GEORGE STREET, 
MAYFIELD 

We are continuing stormwater upgrades at George Street, Mayfield.  

Stage 2A works between Greves Street & Henson Street are anticipated to 
commence next Monday 3 March 2025. 

The work includes:  

• The construction of new stormwater drainage including new pipeline and 
stormwater pits and road reconstruction at the intersection of George Street 
and Smith Street. 

Works are anticipated to be undertaken over a period of 4 to 6 weeks between 
7am and 5pm Monday to Friday. 

 

How will the work affect you?  

The work will involve the use of machinery which generates noise. We will make 
every effort to minimise noise and turn off machinery and vehicles when not in 
use.  

 

Changes to traffic 

The following streets will be partially closed to public traffic, with diversions in 
place throughout the work: 

• George Street 

• The westbound travel lane will be closed to through traffic at Greves 
Street. 

• Westbound travel along George Street will be temporary diverted with a 
detour between Greves Street & Henson Street using Greves St, 
Mounter St & Henson Street to allow works to progress in this area 

• Access to residents and businesses in George Street will be from the 
Kitchener Parade end of the worksite only in an easterly direction.   

• Residents located on the southern side of George Street between Smith 
Street and Greves Street will be permitted to park in front of their 
residences, maintaining an eastbound direction towards Industrial Drive.  

• It is requested that all vehicles exiting the from the business park on the 
northern side of George St follow signage and maintain a left turn only 
during this phase of works.   
 
 



 
 Page 2 of 2 

• Smith Street 

• Smith Street will be closed to access at George Street.  Access will be 
via Mounter Street only for the duration of these works. 

Further stages and diversions will be communicated as works progress. 

 
To ensure the work zone is safe and to minimise the impact of our work, we will 
have signage in place, and workers onsite to manage traffic movements and 
diversions.  
 
Local business and resident access will always remain available unless otherwise 
communicated directly.  
 
Pedestrian access will be maintained at all times. Garbage bin collections will not 
be impacted.   

 

Westbound George St Temporary Traffic Diversion 
 
 

 
 
 
Enquiries: 
 
If you have any questions or enquiries about this project, please contact us on 4974 
2000 or visit newcastle.nsw.gov.au. 
 


